
 Where to Spend the Dog Days of Summer? 
A message from the Friends of the Manheim Pool 

    Are you looking for a fun place to hang out this summer?  Do you 
want a safe environment where your children can play? Do you 
want a place that caters to young and old alike?  Do you want to 
beat the heat this summer? Do you want delicious snacks within the 
same fun area? If you answered yes to any of these questions, then I have a place where you 
can spend the summer that will be fun, safe, cool, and you won’t go hungry.  I’m talking about 
the Manheim Community Pool. 
    Now you might have heard rumors last fall that the pool was closing or maybe you’ve gone 
to the pool over the past couple summers and thought to yourself, this is okay; I can cool off on 
a hot day but if I don’t like going off the high dive or doing laps, there’s not really a whole lot 
to do.  I’m here to tell you that the pool is opening its gates for another summer and there’s go-
ing to be some positive changes. 
    To start, when the Manheim Borough announced that it couldn’t absorb the costs of the ag-
ing pool for another summer, the community asked what could be done to save it for at least 
one more summer.  The answer was that funds were needed to help resurface the main pool.  A 
Go-Fund Me page was quickly set up and after just a week, the page and other outside contri-
butions totaled over $9,000.  With other financial assistance from Aaron’s Acres and the Man-
heim Sertoma Club, the borough agreed to keep the pool open for the summer of 2019.  But the 
feeling was that the community wanted more than just one more summer so a group called 
Friends of the Manheim Pool was formed in January to see how they could help with this en-
deavor.  The main goal of this committee was to brainstorm some ways to make the pool more 
enjoyable and draw more folks to this wonderful treasure without having to raise large sums of 
money.  The group has met several times and has planned some fun activities for children of all 
ages throughout the summer.  
    There will be weekly games for the kids, special events held at the pool on holidays, a family 
movie night, night swims, a luau night, special treats throughout the summer, and much, much 
more.  You may have also heard that the concession stand will be back this year and run by a 
local favorite: The Brickhouse Café!  They are super excited to extend their business further 
into our community through the pool. They will be serving up some old-time favorites like 
hamburgers, hotdogs, and milkshakes but will also be offering some new and creative fare such 
as funnel fries, hand-cut fries, walking tacos and iced coffee – what could beat having an iced 
coffee or a milkshake poolside on a hot day?  They are even planning to offer snacks to passers
-by through a service window in the front of the building for those who are not patrons of the 
pool.   
    Community pools are closing all around us and we want to do everything we can to makes 
sure Manheim isn’t one of them.  If you enjoy the pool and want it to be around for years to 
come, please consider purchasing a pool pass.  Simply visit the borough’s website or contact 
the Lititz Rec Center directly to purchase one.  If you’re interested in serving on the Friends of 
the Manheim Pool committee or donating your time or financial resources, please email Kim 
Kirchner at friendsofthemanheimpool@gmail.com. You’re not going to want to miss a minute 
of fun this summer at the pool so get your passes today and take part in breathing life back into 
the Manheim Community Pool. 

 
www.ManheimBoro.org 

We encourage everyone to bookmark and visit the Borough’s website to keep up to date on 
current Borough activities.  The front page is a bulletin board which is constantly updated 
with important information regarding community events, street closings, public works pro-
jects, trash and recycling dates, and much, much more!  
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 Saturday, June 1st 
Downtown Manheim 

The Manheim Chamber of Com-

merce is gearing up for the 7th 

Annual Rock N Glow 5K race 

and pre-race party to be held on 

our Historic Market Square in 

downtown Manheim on Satur-

day, June 1st.  The event will 

begin at 6:00 pm with music 

provided by a live DJ, kids activ-

ities, food vendors and much 

more!  The 5K race will begin 

promptly at 9:00 pm!  Registra-

tion is now open: https://

runsignup.com/Race/PA/

Manheim/RockNGlow5K 

Everyone - young and old, run-

ner or non-runner should come 

out to the square for this won-

derful community and family 

friendly event! 

Along the race route will be mu-

sic, light shows and spectators 

cheering runners on.  Top finish-

ers will receive a Stiegel Glass-

works 1976 hand blown glass 

award. 

NEW FOR 2019 – a Kids Color 

Fun Run – for kids K-6th grade.  

The color fun run will take place 

at 7:30 pm.  Additional details 

will be on the website! 

For additional information or to volunteer – give us 

a call 717-665-6330 

or email info@manheimchamber.com 

 

PLEASE CHECK OUR WEBSITE FOR UPDATES 

AND IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT THE 

2019 ROCK N GLOW 

WWW.MANHEIMCHAMBER.COM 

JUNE 1, 2019 
Market Square will be closed 3:00 pm until 12:00 am 
Detours will be in affect from 8:00 pm until 11:00pm 

Local roads will be open as race progresses 



trash.  Orange Battery Collection Bags are availa-

ble at the Borough Office at no charge.  Fill the 

bag, seal it and place it next to your recycling con-

tainer.  The trash hauler will collect the bag during 

regular trash/recycling days.  This does not in-

clude auto and utility vehicle batteries, which 

should also not be placed in your trash. 

  

Large Appliance & Tire Pick-ups 

Large Appliance & Tire pick-up is scheduled for 

Thursday, April 25th.  A large appliance, or white 

good, is an appliance with a motor, engine, or 

compressor. For disposal of your appliance please 

be sure to purchase a $15.00 Large Appliance Tag 

from the Borough Office. Tires must display a 

$3.00 tire tag, also available for purchase at the 

Borough Office. The Fall Pick-up will be Thurs-

day, October 25th.  Orange Oversize item tags are 

also available at the office for $5.00 and 2 items 

a week can be put out on any regular trash day. 

  

Woody Yard Waste Pick-up 

WYW Days (on regular trash days) All Green 

Tags are still purchased at the Borough Office 

and the Library for $1.50.  APRIL 18TH FREE 

NO TAG DAY ONLY  WITH TAG DAYS will 

be May 2, 16 & 31, June 13 & 27, July 11 & 25, 

August 8 & 22, September 6 & 19 and October 3, 

17 & 31. 

  

Reminder 

Trash and recycling is not to be placed curbside 

before 6:00 PM the evening before your pick-up 

day.  If your trash or recycling is missed, please 

contact the Borough Office immediately. 

  

Since January 2013, Covered Devices 

(televisions, computers, monitors etc.) are no 

longer collected curbside. The County offers free 

disposal of household hazardous waste.  

M A N H E I M  B O R O U G H  N E W S  

Trash & Recycling 

Manheim Borough is helping to sponsor  a Free 
Shredding Event GREEN SATURDAY on June 22, 
2019 from 9:00 AM to Noon at Pleasant View Retire-
ment Community in the parking lot.  LCSWMA will 
hand out recycling information and answer questions.  
MANHEIM CENTRAL FOOD PANTRY will be col-
lecting donations of non-perishable food.  PSPCA will 
be handing out information and collecting donations of 
towels & blankets (no comforters), washed/used food 
bowls & toys.  Please have them in garbage bags to be 
placed in a box truck.  This event is open to the public. 
 
WE NEED YOUR HELP TO RECYCLE RIGHT 
The Borough continues to encourage residents & busi-
nesses to refer to https://lcswma.org/ for detailed infor-
mation on acceptable recyclables for Lancaster County, 
as well as other helpful information. 
 
You may also refer to the link below for a more specific 
and comprehensive list of recycling centers for those 
items that should not go in your curbside bin (like news-
papers, cereal boxes and plastic bags). 

 
https://earth911.com/ 

 
Recycling Bins 

Recycling Bins are available at the Borough Office for 

$6.00.  However, you can now use your own plastic con-

tainer up to 32 gallons for recycling.  Stop by the Bor-

ough Office today and pick up 2 Free Large Recycling 

Decals to put on each side of your container so our Re-

cycling Drivers can easily spot your recycling. 

  

Cardboard Dumpsters 

Four corrugated cardboard dumpsters are located at the 

Logan Park Parking Lot off of West Ferdinand Street.   

  

VFW Auxiliary Magazine Dumpster 

The Dumpster is located in the Logan Park Parking Lot 

off of West Ferdinand Street.  All money raised from 

this recycling project is used for the Ronald McDonald 

House in Hershey. 

  

Battery Bags 

Regular household batteries are not to be thrown in the 
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Community 
Calendar  
 
APRIL 18th (No Tags 
on this day only) 
WOODY YARD 
WASTE (WYW) Pick 
ups start (Bi-Weekly on 
Trash Days with Green 
Tags) 
 

APRIL 25th 
Large Appliance & 
Tire Pick ups 
 
MAY 21st 
Election Day 
 

MAY 25th 
Free Pool Day 
 

MAY 27th Memorial 
Day 
Borough Office Closed 
 
MAY 31st (Friday) 
TRASH SERVICE 
 

JUNE 7th 
Pool Opens for the 
season 
 

JUNE 1st 
Rock N Glow 5K Race 
 
JUNE 3rd To 7th 
Street Sweeping 
 
JUNE 18th 
Summer Playground 
Program  
At Mummau Park 
Begins 
 
JULY 4th  Holiday 
Borough Office Closed 
 
JULY 5TH  (Friday) 
TRASH SERVICE 
 
 

www.ManheimBoro.org 

M A N H E I M  B O R O U G H  N E W S  
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West High Street Paving Project: This PennDOT project, or iginally scheduled for  
completion in 2018, was postponed until this year.  The project is tentatively scheduled 
to begin in May, upon completion of the UGI work on Market Square. 
 

North Linden Street Reconstruction Project: This project, extending from East  
High to Gramby, adjacent to the new Baron Elementary School, will involve full-depth 
reclamation which will reconstruct the entire street. 

 

South Hazel Street Reconstruction/Repaving Project: This project, extending from 
High to Stiegel, will include full-depth reclamation between Ferdinand and Stiegel 
which will reconstruct the entire street. The existing storm drain that goes from Hazel 
through Swan Park to the Chiques Creek will be replaced and reoriented to allow for 
better discharge capacity in order to reduce the street flooding that currently occurs 
when the Chiques remains within its banks.  Between High and Ferdinand, the surface 
will be milled and repaved as this area currently has a concrete layer under the existing 
asphalt.  Ahead of this project, tentatively in April, UGI will be replacing the gas main 
between High and Ferdinand.  This reconstruction and paving work is tentatively sched-
uled to occur in late June/early July. 
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MS4: These innocent-looking two letters and one number 

represent some very big responsibilities for the Borough.  
MS4 stands for Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System, 
and represents all of the streets, gutters and pipes — basical-
ly anything that carries storm water runoff from where it falls 
and into streams...and eventually into the Chesapeake Bay 
— that exist in the Borough.  As an MS4 municipality, we are responsible for not only the quantity of that water 
runoff, but also the quality.  Rules and regulations have been established by  US EPA, passed down to the PA 
DEP, and, of course, passed further down to us as a local government for ultimate implementation.  Be as-
sured that your Borough staff is working hard to maintain compliance with the regulations, and to do so in the 
most cost-efficient manner possible. 
 

 

What residents can do… 

 Properly dispose of water from your property (rainwater, pool water, sump pumps, etc.) – directing water 

runoff over grassy areas, and not into streets and gutters, is required whenever this option is possible. 

 Do not wash your car in your driveway or in the street. 

 Clean up after your pets. 

 Use fertilizers, pesticides, and herbicides correctly, beginning by using absolute minimum recommended 

application rates. 

 Properly secure and store materials that could pollute storm water.  When servicing your vehicle, do not 

allow oil, antifreeze, or other fluids to spill or drain onto any surface of the ground. 

 

Examples of Illicit Discharges include: 

 Sediment leaving a construction site during a storm or being carried out onto the public road 

 Spills (Chemical, Gas, Oil) 

 Illegal dumping activity into streams or storm water facilities 

 Dry weather flows from outfalls into streams (at least 72 hours after a storm) 

www.ManheimBoro.org/stormwater-management 

The goals of the Borough’s MS4 program are to reduce the discharge of pollutants into our water-

ways. The water that runs off your property and from the streets goes either into the ground and be-

comes groundwater or flows through a series of facilities such as swales and pipes to the water-

ways. If this water isn’t cleaned, all the pollutants the water carries end up in the stream and ulti-

mately into the Chesapeake Bay. You can help to keep our water clean by doing the following: 

In addition, please monitor the storm water facilities that you see or live near. If you see something 

that simply looks “wrong” or that is causing these facilities to be polluted or blocked, please call the 

Borough office at (717) 665-2461. 
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 Zoning & Code Compliance Information 

Manheim Borough Police  
211 N. Charlotte Street Manheim, PA  17545 

Station 717-665-2481  Police Dispatch 717-664-1180  Emergency 911 
 

Subscribe on Twitter and like us on Facebook.  Watch for upcoming events:  Guns and 
 Hoses Softball Charity Event on June 12th, 2019, National Night Out on August 6th, 2019, Coffee with a 

Cop, Popsicles with Police:  To Be Determined, and more……. 
K9 Casper is also in need of donations.  Please contact us to see how to donate to K9 Casper’s care and service as 
he and our officers protect us.  We continue to work with integrity and honor to serve our Manheim community!  

 

As we all look forward to the warm breezes of summer, clearing snow and ice gets replaced by mowing and weeding 
and trimming.  So following are some reminders for everyone.  Through spring and summer, complaints are investigat-
ed and pro-active checks for overgrown grass and/or weeds in your yard, sidewalks and street gutters 
are performed. 
 

High grass and weeds must be maintained no higher than 6” in height. Trees and bushes must be cut 
back to allow a minimum clearance of 8 feet above the public sidewalk or 14 feet above a street sur-
face; shrubs growing into the public sidewalk or at corners where they may block the view of on-
coming traffic shall be trimmed back as well. Peeling paint, loose gutter systems, wobbly handrails 
and guards on the front or back porch should all be addressed.   
 

A Public Safety Notice will be personally posted at any property and if non-owner occupied, mailed to the owner as 
well, when there is evidence of a specific violation of high grass & weeds, an accumulation of garbage, rubbish and/or 
animal waste or the lack of proper storage of garbage & rubbish.  
 

If a Public Safety Notice is issued for high grass & weeds and the violation is eliminated within 10 days, there is no 
fine. If the violation is not eliminated within 10 days, a second notice will be issued along with a fine of $75.00. If the 
violation is not eliminated within the next 10 days, the fine will be $150.00, with the fines increasing with further no-
tices. Unpaid fines may result in a citation being issued through the district justice office.   

  

This applies to overgrown grass & weeds in street curbs, sidewalks, parking lots, gar-
dens, between fencing as well as yards. Every tenant/occupant of a property per the 
Property Maintenance Code “is responsible to keep that part of the exterior property 
which the tenant/occupant controls in a clean and sanitary condition” and will receive 
notices and held accountable the same as the property owner.  
 
But, as always, our goal is not to issue citations, notices or fines...we simply want eve-
ryone to take proper care of their properties so that Manheim can be a great place to 
live, work, and visit! 
 

A complete list of property maintenance guidelines based on Borough codes can be found at 
www.manheimboro.org. Some permit applications and other forms are also available online. Questions about 
pools, decks and do you really need a permit or not? Check the website or contact us at 717-665-2461, ext 223.  
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Zoning Hearing Board 
Bernard Shimko, Chairperson 
Jim Williams, Vice Chairperson 
Dale Peters, Secretary 
Benjamin Lescavage 
Catherine Prozzillo 
 
Historic Commission 
Brett Hallacher, Chairperson 
Dillan Enck, Vice Chairperson 
Deborah Kimmet, Secretary 
Donna Hlavacek 
Dennis Brennan 
 
Planning Commission 
J. Michael Eshleman, Chairperson 
Anthony Haldeman, Vice Chairperson 
Claudia Zug, Secretary 
Scot Funk 
Carol Phillips 

Manheim Borough Council 
President, Carol Phillips 
Vice President, Brad Roth 
Pro Tempore, Chad Enck 
Bryan Howett 
Jean Gates 
Elaine Leech 
Jr, Council Person, Brian Lauver 
Scot Funk, Mayor 
 
MAWSA 
Robert Miller Chairman  
Wade Baker, Vice Chairman  
Paul Shaffer, Secretary 
Barbara Horst, Treasurer 
Charles Heisey, Asst Secretary/Treasurer 
Andrew Nelson 
John Haldeman 
 
Constable 
Randall Kreiser  
 

Phone: 717-665-2461 

Fax: 717-665-7324 

E-mail: adminassistant@manheimboro.org 

www.ManheimBoro.org 

Manheim Borough 
15 East High Street 
Manheim, PA 17545 

CA—RT SORT 

POSTAL CUSTOMER LOCAL 

Monthly Meeting Schedule 
All meetings begin promptly at 7:00 PM  

in Council Chambers, 15 East High Street 
Parking may be found in the lot at the  

corner of North Wolf and East High Streets  

Borough Council 
2nd Tuesday  
Last Tuesday  
Committee meetings 
begin at 5:30 on Council 
meeting nights 
 
Zoning Hearing Board 
1st Monday  

Historic Commission 
2nd Monday 
 
MAWSA 
2nd Thursday 
 
Planning Commission 
3rd Monday  

 

Boards & Commissions: Thank You for Serving 


